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I hope this message finds you well.  

My name is Sander Weisz, and I am writing to express my deep concern regarding 

the prolonged closure of the Osborn Aquatic Center in Corvallis due to significant roof 

corrosion. As a resident of Lincoln County, I have witnessed firsthand the profound 

impact this closure has had on our children, particularly those who rely on the facility 

for swimming training. 

 

Many young swimmers from Lincoln County, including my own child, commute daily 

to Corvallis to utilize the Osborn Aquatic Center’s long-course pool. The facility’s 

closure has disrupted their training schedules and forced them to seek alternative 

venues that are often farther away and of lesser quality. This not only increases 

travel time but also diminishes the quality of training, which is crucial for their physical 

and mental well-being. 

 

The Osborn Aquatic Center has been a vital resource for our community, offering a 

safe and accessible environment for children to develop their swimming skills. Its 

closure has left a significant void, and I am concerned about the long-term effects on 

our children’s health and development. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Sander Weisz 


